The Red Cross set up a Water Safety Programme, with swimming classes held at the

Point each summer, and the W.I. has made yearly donations to the expenses of this every year

since,

$5 was donated to the "Save the Children" fund.

A Hallow-e'en Party for children and parents was held in hopes of keeping the children

off the streets Hallow-e'en night.

Large sums were pald to the Recreation Centre:

Oct. 15/47
Dec. 12/47
Oct. 28/48
July 20/49
Aug. 1/49
Sept. 10/49
July 14/50
Aug. /50
Aug. /51
Sept. /52
Sept. /53
Aug. /54
Aug. /55

- $250.,
- 400,
- 500.
- 85.
= 563.
- 63. L
- 66,11
- L95.54
- 481.31
- 566.42
- 470.63
- 346.76
E 257.32

Loughboro Memorial Centre, a joint project with Board of Trade, was purchased 1in

1947 and paid off in 1955.

1951

A canvass was sponsored for the Institute for the Blind, Kingston. Cards were dis-

tributed for a T.B. survey.

The donation to the Red Cross Water Safety course was increased from




